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Minutes
Minutes approved at the November 18, 2011 Graduate Council meeting
Faculty Present:  S. Alaimo, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves
Absent W. Boeve, B. Kingshott
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, S. Lipnicki, J. Montag, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: J. Amisi, M. VanderWindt
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:09 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	 
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the agenda. M. Staves seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. Approval of Minutes – September 23, 2011
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the September 23, 2011 Graduate Council minutes. A. Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton plans to meet with Figen Mekik to discuss the New Program Council’s denial of his request to add a Graduate Council member to the council. 
	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	J. Potteiger is implementing a Graduate Education Task Force. The list of members has been approved. The task force will meet twice per month during the academic year. 

An email request for nominations for the Graduate Dean’s Citations for Academic Excellence was sent to the Graduate Program Directors on October 24. GC members should encourage their GPDs to submit nominations.  
The associate dean search has not yet started. Once the position is approved and Dr. Stevenson’s departure is confirmed, the position will be posted. 
	

	VI. Policy Subcommittee Report – D. Cannon 
	D. Cannon presented two draft academic policies for Graduate Council approval. 
DRAFT Graduate Academic Policy on the Transfer of Credit to a Graduate Program

D. Cannon presented the revised policy. Section 5 was moved and items added. The Office of Graduate Studies will maintain a list of foreign transfer evaluation services and a list of approved foreign institutions. Three options will be available for students to demonstrate that their credit is worthy of transfer: 1) an institutional agreement, e.g. Krakow University, 2) the list of approved foreign institutions, and 3) the student can demonstrate that their foreign institution work is equivalent to GVSU’s. 
J. Potteiger plans to discuss the policy with Mark Schaub of the Padnos International Center and obtain the lists they use. Additionally, GPDs receive applications from students from certain schools on a regular basis that would be on the approved list.
DRAFT Graduate Academic Policy on the Award of Academic Credit for Study Abroad Experiences
This draft policy is the first one written for graduate study abroad credit. Previously, Padnos International Center had a role in approving study abroad credit, but it does not have an official academic role. This draft policy includes PIC, in that the graduate program director and Dean of Graduate Studies would make the decision on awarding credit, in consultation with PIC. If the study abroad course is GVSU sponsored, this policy does not apply. 
If a student takes a study abroad course with prior approval it is considered earned in residence. If it is not approved beforehand it is considered transfer credit from foreign institution. The final sentence in #5 should be taken out as it is procedural. A sentence will be added to give the Dean of Graduate Studies final approval. A form or an electronic process will be created. The dean’s approval would be based on the GPD’s recommendation and assurance that the study abroad course is consistent with graduate academic policies and rigor.
Graduate Council members reviewed a draft survey on graduate faculty workload. A suggested revision was to clarify if outside consulting is paid or unpaid. Paid consulting may or may not count toward workload, depending on the program’s requirements for its faculty to be engaged in the community. The survey could be sent to all academic units with masters degrees or sent to people currently approved for graduate faculty standing. Respondents should be asked if they have taught both graduate and undergraduate courses. At graduate level, faculty advising also includes mentoring so this should be included as well.

Other policies the GC-PC is working on: continuous enrollment for students working on their thesis or dissertation, combined degrees, thesis/dissertation grading policy, academic review, a revised certificate policy, the minimum number of credits required for a specialist and doctoral degree, and a policy on joint degrees with other institutions. The combined degree policy and thesis/dissertation grading policy are high priorities. 
	Motion: On behalf of the Policy Subcommittee, D. Cannon moved to approve the Graduate Academic Policy on the Transfer of Credit to a Graduate Program. Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion: On behalf of the Policy Subcommittee, D. Cannon moved to approve the Graduate Academic Policy on the Award of Academic Credit for Study Abroad Experiences, as amended. A. Bostrom seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The clinical trials management certificate was approved and went to UCC. The capstone course is awaiting GC-CC approval. The UCC will likely vote on the certificate and capstone together. 

Upcoming curriculum items include program changes for SPNHA and Engineering. New program proposals include psychology and, audiology. J. Potteiger met with Dan Halling about the audiology program. The program proposal is currently a 124 credit hour program. J. Potteiger proposed shortening the program and possibly combining the some of the undergraduate and graduate components to make it a 7 year program rather than 4 years of undergraduate + 4 years of graduate courses. Doing so would give GVSU a competitive advantage. 
	

	VIII. GSA Report – J. Amisi
	Yasha Nath is attending the National Association of Graduate and Professional Students conference in Boulder, CO. 

There are no new developments in the Student Senate constitution change
President Haas has committed to meet with the GSA every semester as well as attend GradClub once per semester. Provost Davis will also be scheduled to attend.  

 The latest GradClub was held at CHS and in Allendale. Dean McCurren spoke at the CHS event. Over 30 students attended, representing 5 programs. The Allendale GradClub had fewer attendees, and a number of them were Biostatistics students. 

The first GradPub was on October 14 at 25 Kitchen and Bar. About 40 students attended as well as some faculty members.  S. Lipnicki has received feedback that there is not enough notice for events like this. 

The next GradPub will be held on November 18 at 25 Kitchen and Bar.  

The PACES “Art of Interviewing” workshop was held last Saturday. J. Stevenson reported that 24 people attended. They paid $5 and received breakfast, lunch, snacks, and expert advice. Debbie Shafer from Mill Steel was the keynote speaker. Rennie Ramlal, Mike Soltis, and Andy Crosby talked from their own experiences of being former students who either went into the work force or entered a Ph.D. program. Other panelists included VAI’s graduate school dean, Dr. Steven Triesenberg, and Noreen Savage from GVSU Toastmasters. There was a live mock job interview with Tom Zook of the Children’s Assessment Center. Graduate Assistant Heather De Nio was the interviewee. Attendees were very pleased with the workshop. PACES will offer it again, and VAI may be involved with more joint workshops. 

GSA is doing a service project for Santa Girls. It kicks off next week. 

The GSA Facebook page received over 2,000 hits. 

	

	IX. Old/New Business
	There was no old or new business. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. VanderWindt moved to adjourn. J. Amisi seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:51 AM. 
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